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Ripon College Parents' Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Highlights and Minutes

Saturday, February 24, 2007
Attending:
Advisory Committee: Daniel and Patricia Carpenter P'09 (President), Ann Lindberg P'10, Cheryl Poole P'10.
College Administration/Staff: David Joyce (President), Carol Seeliger (Alumni/Parent Relations),
Lyn Corder (Vice President Advancement), Leigh Mlodzik (Director of Admission), Michele Wittler '76 (Associate Dean of Faculty and Registrar, Adjunct Professor of Math and Computer Science),

Amy Gabriel '04 (Assistant Director of Alumni Relations), Larry Malchow '77 (Director of Development), Chris Ogle '80 (Vice President and Dean of Students), Tim Petersik '73 (Professor of Psychology, Chair of Department), Sarah Alwin '07 (Student).
1. Introductions

a. Parent members and staff made self-introductions.

2. Presidential Update with David Joyce
a. There are 984 students with 962 being full time degree seeking students.
b. Remodeling of the Commons to create more student space will occur after the Plant Department is moved.  The Plant is moving to lower campus.
c. Sprinkler systems are being installed in residence halls. 
d. Todd Wehr is being renovated including an elevator.  
e. A new residence hall is being built with apartment style rooms and kitchens.  This is a $5.3 million project.
f. There is a controlled and planned growth of students; however, the standards are not going to be lowered.

g. The new Carnegie building houses the offices of the President and Dean of Faculty.  The college also owns the new Rita's restaurant.

h. Tuition cost for Fall 2007 was raised 4%, which is lower than the national average.

i. There are 7 faculty searches in progress for replacements or new positions.
3. Advancement Report Highlights (Lyn Corder)
a. College Community Relations committee meets to brainstorm ideas for the college/community.

b. Publications are initiated for all of campus.
c. The new website is up and running.

d. Endowment campaign is in the quiet phase.
e. The new college campus wide computer system has slowed down gift processing.
4. Annual Fund Highlights (Larry Malchow)

a. Goal of the Annual Fund is $2.2 million for revenue to pay this year's operating budget.

b. Last two years met $2.2 million goal of unrestricted gifts and on track for this year.

c. Parent giving fund is down this year and trustee giving fund is up.
d. The students are doing an amazing job of recruiting money during the phonathon.

5.  Break

6. Admission Report Highlights (Leigh Mlodzik)

a. Admission deposits are at the same level as last year, with a goal of 274 incoming students.
b. More accepted students are visiting campus and Ripon College is listed first on more FAFSA (financial aid) forms.
c. New program being initiated is Accepted Students Days.  This has shown a higher yield from schools currently using the program.
d. Same academic profile as in the past.
e. New program, Alumni/Parent Admission Alliance (AAA), to become a partner with the Admission Office to help with Ripon College's student enrollment such as contacting a prospective student, attending a college fair, visiting a high school, etc.
7. Business Meeting Called to Order
a. Fall meeting minutes were approved.
b. Program Review.

1. Family Weekend was well organized.
c.
Future Dates
1. Summer Orientation- Parent Board volunteers needed (Wednesday - Saturday 6/27-6/30/07).  It is an opportunity to recruit new board members.  Information to follow.  
2. Parent Welcome Reception- Parent Board volunteers needed for Saturday morning 8/18/07.  (6 volunteers needed)
3. Family Weekend- Please attend the weekend event including the Parent Board meeting on Saturday morning. (Friday and Saturday 9/14 & 9/15/07)
4. Red Hawk Banquet has been cancelled. 
8. Student Life Report Highlights (Michele Wittler and Chris Ogle)
a. Union renovation architect drawings were shared.
b. Pickard Commons renovation will include areas for student organizations once Physical Plant moves to lower campus.
c. The new residence hall will hold 56 students, has kitchens, individual bedrooms, and meal plans are being discussed.
d. This fall overall grade point averages were down, especially for first year students.  The staff is helping students review one on one now that the first semester is over to see what worked and what didn't to help them proceed successfully.
e. Student Senate approved an equestrian club and plans are in the works for a spring break volunteer trip next year to Panama.
f. Discussion came up about parents feeling that our faculty is highly accessible to students in many ways!
g. A report on the official Spring 2006-2007 enrollment statistics was distributed.

9.  Business Meeting Continued

a. Parent Board elections will be held through email due to the low attendance because of the snow storm.
b. Thank you to the Piccirillo's for their participation on the board for 8 years.
10.  Lunch and Learn

a. After lunch through the line, the meeting was continued with a presentation from Dr. Tim Petersik '73 and current student Sarah Alwin '07.
11.  Adjournment

Respectfully submitted,
Amy Gabriel '04
Assistant Director of Alumni Relations
